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Renton Fish and Game Club minutes for January 2nd, 2025 

 
Call to Order:  Ted Pitt called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 

Directors and Officers attendance:   
 

Directors Present Absent Excused 
Chairman of the Board:  Ted Pitt               Ö    
Vice Chairman:        Robb Wolfe Ö    
                         Georgia Coulter Ö    

                         LaMarr Hood Ö    
                         Tim Ralston    Ö  

                         Scott Johnson Ö    
Dave McClure                           Ö   

Scott Collins Ö    
Terry Sporrong Ö    

    
Treasurer:          Georgia Coulter Ö    
Game Warden:     Kevin Bridges Ö    
Secretary:               Robb Wolfe Ö    

 
 
Announcements: 

 
New officers and directors were sworn in. 
 
Directors (3-years) 
Georgia Coulter 
Ted Pitt 
Dave McClure (was absent) 
 
Director - through 2025 
Scott Collins  
 
Game Warden 
Kevin Bridges 
 
Secretary 
Robb Wolfe 
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MSP (Motion Second and Passed) by Scott Johnson seconded by LaMarr Hood to approve the 
minutes, as submitted for December.  
 
 
 

 
 
Treasurer’s Report, Georgia Coulter:  
 
Balances as of 1-2-2025  
 

 
Account 2024 Balance  

(for reference) 
 Interest Balance 

Checking 18,919.59      35,489.48      

Savings 272,254.25   58.98    126,831.88  

CD 103,009.92    404.59      104,579.45   

BECU 244,904.72   218.57     97,598.63   

Total: 639,088.48   682.14    364,499.44  
 
 
 
Standing Committee Reports: 
 
Archery, Ted Pitt: 
Archery still looks good despite the wind and rain.  
 
 
Trap & Skeet Ted Pitt: 
The shotgun is going well, and the bunker is doing the same. The target unloading went smoothly 
with two people.  
 
 
Rifle & Pistol, LaMarr Hood: 
The rifle and pistol building did not have any problems created by the storms. The lights for night 
shooting on the short pistol range had stopped working and the general the range is in good shape. 
Ranges usage, total Members 480, Nonmembers 212, Total 692, Last month 733.  Ranges usage, 
rifle 341, pistol 391, action bays 92, after hours 8. 
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Grounds, LaMarr Hood: 
Basically, we were clean up the property moving pills of debris from the R&P parking lot and around 
action bays 4 & 5. We also leveled and filled the area between the port-a-potties and the outside 
parking area action bay berm. We also graveled and leveled the entrance road in the action bays and 
filled low areas to help eliminate water holes.  
At the R&P builds we replaced shot up backers and sorted brass along with general clean up. 
Worked repairing the retrieval system with a new cable and Dale repaired the wiring on the night 
shooting Lights. Gary placed more gravel at the entrance to the R&P parking lot to fill new holes in 
the road. 
 
 
Hunter Education, Gary Emerson:  
No report submitted. 
 
Conservation, Gary Emerson:  
No report submitted. 
 
 
Kids Day, Greg Fortin:      
Kids Day December 2024 
Great way to end the year.  SHOOT WITH SANTA.  Despite the cold and the rain of the week before, 
we had a good turnout of 15 kids.          
First, sincere thanks to a great group of RSO's.  John, Ron, Chris, Chuck, Mark, Robert, JoDee, 
Quinn, Diana, and Karen.  

   
               
 
Scholastic Clay Target Program (Renton Crushers), Bob Louser 
Nothing new just very wet practices this past month 
 
Steel Dragons, Tim Ralston 
Season begins March 12, 2025 
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SASS, Derek Mirkle  
Our next matches will be held Jan. 3rd (Black Powder night shoot) 4th and 5th, 2025. 
 
 
Civilian Marksmanship Program, Don Miller: 
Our next match is in January 
  
Precision Rimfire, Victor Vuong:  
I couldn’t attend and run the 22 Rimfire match this month due to conflicting travel but 2 of our 
members did a great job at running the match - Max Pfost and Doug Varga.  Match went well with 13 
shooters attending. 
Course of Fire - https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/19iv3xUdV0nRlFzfc_ALH7u-2Dnq1nF9ucchNgtjAp_M/edit?usp=sharing 
Results - https://practiscore.com/results/html/973b8aac-5229-4c58-a673-80574ee9791e 

 
 
IDPA, Scott Johnson: 
The most recent IDPA Match was held on December 21st. 
7 Stages were set up for 41 shooters.  There were no Safety Issues. 
$670 were turned into the Club. 
The next month's Match is scheduled for January 18th. 
 
 
USPSA, Dave McClure:  
Next match will be in March. 
 
Action Shooting International (ASI), Robb Wolfe 
At the December 14th match we had 7 stages and 86 participants. 
The weather stayed dry for us and there were no disqualifications. 
$1479 was turned into the club and $258 will be paid to ASI.  Net income was $1221 
The next match will be Saturday, January 11.  
 
 
 
  

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/19iv3xUdV0nRlFzfc_ALH7u-2Dnq1nF9ucchNgtjAp_M/edit?usp=sharing
https://practiscore.com/results/html/973b8aac-5229-4c58-a673-80574ee9791e


 

Page 5 of 7 
 

Membership, Georgia Coulter: 
 
Data as of 1-2-2025    
 

 Membership Period 
 2022-2023 2023-2024 2024-2025 

Junior 74  56  42  
Annual 567  682  660  
Senior 282  317  280  
Family 141  7     
Military 18  20    19  
Life 22  22  21  

Total 1104  1104   1022     
 
 
 
Game Warden Report, Kevin Bridges:  
The December meeting attendance is below. 
 
If a member feels their attendance was not recorded correctly, they should contact the Game Warden 
at: game.warden@rfgc.org  
 
 
Collins, Scott 
Coulter, Georgia 
Goodnow, Jim 
Hewlett, Sam 
Hood, LaMarr 
Ishibashi, Maxine 
Ishibashi, Ron 
Jackson, Paul 
Johnson, Scott 
McClure, David 
Meisner, Mike 
Mirkle, Derek 
Pitt, Ted 
Ralston, Tim/Heather 
Sporrong, Terry 
Sumaoang, Benedict 
Tsang, Keith 
Wolfe, Robb 
Allas, Nick 
Graden, Ed 
Nguyen, Kevin  

mailto:game.warden@rfgc.org
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Old Business: 
 
 

1. Installing a camera system in the action bays – Scott Collins 
Status: Need to schedule a time to conduct the work. 
 

2. Website redesign – Robb Wolfe 
Status: New site will be implemented this month.  Preview link - https://alanb215.sg-host.com/ .  
 

3. There is a speedbump stake that needs to be repaired. 
Status: Robb will reinstall them. 
 

4. Discussion regarding RSO2 use of the action bays for practice: A proposal to require a 
reorientation for the 2025 – 2026 membership year and then a match participation requirement 
for the 2026 – 2027 membership year (determined by the discipline chair).  
MSP the following: 
• Required re-orientation for all RSO2’s prior to the July 1, 2025, renewal.   
• Those who don’t will lose access after renewal (June 30, 2025).   

Next steps: 
• Notify all current users about the re-orientation requirement.   
• Each discipline will schedule re-orientation sessions before July 2025 – e.g. ASI will 

conduct them after each match starting in February. 
• At the orientation the discipline chair will record the attendance and provide a new RSO2 

sticker. 
 
 

5. New internet provider -  
Status - Ted is working with Xfinity  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Safety Items for December:   
 

1. In December, there was an incident involving a shooter at the short-range pistol line. The 
shooter discharged a bullet vertically at a 90-degree angle to the firing line. The bullet struck 
the outer wall above the shooting bench, causing it to hit the conduit and wiring to the outside 
night lights. Fortunately, the baffles worked as intended and stopped the bullet. The incident 
was not reported. 
 
 

  

https://alanb215.sg-host.com/
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New Business: 
 

1. Complaints regarding the club’s phone message (too long before the options).  Clayton will 
update it. 
 

2. Adding reflection tape to the front gate. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Good of the order:  

 
Watch the weather for bad conditions.    

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM 
 
Submitted by Robb Wolfe, Secretary  


